The original documents are located in Box C29, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 10/27/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 27, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR:

ROLAND ELLIOTT

FROM:

JAMES E. CONNOR JEE

The attached letter was returned in the President's outbox with the following notation:

"Excellent"

Please prepare an appropriate response to Mr. Roudebush with a copy to Frank Zarb.

cc: Don Rumsfeld Frank Zarb

Attachment:

Letter from Richard L. Roudebush re Combined Federal Campaign

Jim -

I'm inclined to pass this to Frank Zarb to prepare a Prwesidential letter of thanks to Roudebush --- Agree? or do you think Rolan Elliott?

Trudy

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

10/25/75

MR. PRESIDENT:

The attached will be handled routinely, unless otherwise Jullen N indicated.

Jim Connor

THE ADMINISTRATOR OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN

VETERANS ADMINISTRATION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20420 October 24, 1975

The President The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I am very proud to report that on October 23 the Veterans Administration exceeded its Combined Federal Campaign quota for the Washington, D. C. area.

Our employees have contributed \$201,872 in reaching 103% of the campaign goal. The Veterans Administration is the first agency, large or small, to achieve this record.

This is clear evidence of the magnificent spirit of generosity of the employees of the Veterans Administration who have always set an outstanding example of concern for the welfare and well-being of their fellow citizens.

Respectfully yours,

Administrator